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Dear Parents, 

 

Welcome to the April edition of our newsletter.  Last term was another busy and successful period 

for the school.  Of the many events that took place I would have to pick out another superb school 

show, South Pacific, as a highlight.  It is a strength of our students and staff that, despite the increased 

pressures in education these days, these “extra” events still go ahead.  Congratulations to the cast 

and crew, and to the many staff who gave up time to make the show possible. 

 

We’re now on the final run in to GCSE for our year 11 students, made a little more nerve racking 

this year, for them and our staff, as this will be the first sitting of the new GCSE exams in Maths and 

English.   These exams are more challenging than the courses they replace and will, as you may be 

aware, be graded 9 to 1 rather than A* to G,  I’m pleased to report that preparations are going well 

and that the vast majority of our year 11 students seem to be working hard and coping well. 

 

In these times of increased pressure on students it is especially important that students are in school 

every possible day, 95% attendance is now seen as the absolute minimum that students should be 

aiming for.  In this context can I respectfully remind you that term time holidays cannot now be 

authorised by the school, and that taking a child on holiday without the schools permission is illegal 

and may result in a fixed penalty fine.  Whilst this policy change by government remains, I know, 

controversial it is true that any absence from school will affect achievement. 

 

Thank you for your continued support, 

 

Simon Grieves 

Headteacher 

Year 10 Post 16 Week -  Tuesday 20 June to Friday 23 June and Wednesday 28 

June 2017 

 

Now in its fifth year, Post 16 Week for Year 10 students is a series of events aimed at giving 

students a range of experiences relevant to their future career path as well as widening 

their horizons and raising aspirations.  Students will have three days off-site experiencing 

what is on offer at different colleges and universities.  All students will complete their CV 

and have an interview with a local employer during the week.  A personalised students' 

programme will be sent home mid May.    

            L Evans / C Mangnall 



Dates for your diary 

Internal and external Exams 

 

 

Monday 24th April 

Tuesday 25th April 

  

Wednesday 26th - Friday 28th April 

Thursday 27th April 

Thursday 4th May 

Monday 8th - Friday 12th May 

Tuesday 9th May 

Thursday 11th May 

Wednesday 10th May 

Wednesday 24th May 

Thursday 25th May 

Friday 26th May 

Monday 5th June 

Monday 12th June 

Monday 19th June 

Tuesday 20th June 

Tuesday 20th - Friday 23rd June 

Thursday 22nd June 

Friday 23rd June 

Monday 26th and Tuesday 27th June 

Wednesday 28th June 

Friday 30th June 

Tuesday 4th July 

Thursday 6th July 

Friday 7th July 

Saturday 8th - Saturday 15th July 

Monday 10th - Wednesday 12th July 

Tuesday 11th July 

Thursday 13th and Friday 14th July 

Thursday 13th and Friday 14th July 

Tuesday 18th - Wednesday 19th July 

Tuesday 18th July 

Wednesday 19th July 

Thursday 20th July 

Friday 21st July 

  

INSET day - no students in school 

All students back in school 8.40am 

Yr9 Immunisations 

Yr7 & 8 LS Residential 

Junior Maths Challenge 

Yr11 Art and Tech Exhibition 

YR9 LS Residential 

Yr11 GCSE Drama Showcase 

Yr8 LS Eyam trip 

Yr8 Parents’ evening 

Yr10 Oxford trip 

Yr10 Sponsored work 

Break for half term 3.05pm 

Return to school 

Yr7 & 8 Salters Chemistry 

Yr8 & Yr9 Immunisations 

Yr9 & YR9 Salters Chemistry 

Post- 16 week 

Yr11 Prom at Palace Hotel, Buxton 

Book Fair 

Book Fair 

Youth Presents Music 

Yr10 Manchester University astronomy trip 

YR6 Induction Day 

Yr6 Induction Evening 

Sports Day 

Yr 7, 8 & 9 Watersports trip 

Yr10 CERN trip 

Yr10 Media City trip 

Yr10 Whitehall trip 

Yr 9 and Yr10 Fine Art workshops 

Yr8 London Trip 

Prize giving Yr7 & 8 

Prize giving Yr 9 & 10 

British Golf Open Trip 

Break for summer holidays 2pm 

Tuesday 25th April 

Thursday 11th May 

Monday 15th May 

Thursday 15th June 

Friday 16th June 

 

Monday 19th—Friday 23rd June 

Monday 26th June  

Tuesday 27th June 

Thursday 29th June 

11.01 3D Art exam 

Yr11 GCSE Drama exam 

GCSEs begin 

Year 10 French Speaking exams 

Year 10 German Speaking exams 

Final GCSE exam 

Year 10 English speaking exams 

Yr10.02 3D Art exam & Yr10.01 Photography exam 

Yr10.01 Fine Art exam 

Yr10.04 Fine Art exam 



Upcoming events 
Library for sale or swap  

If students have any books that they no longer want there is now a for sale or swap section in 

the school library.  Students can buy books for 20p each or swap them for free with a book they 

have finished with.  

 

Carnegie Shadowing Group 

A mixed group of students from all year groups are enjoying taking 

part in the Carnegie Shadowing programme.  The Carnegie medal is 

awarded each year to an outstanding book written for young 

people.  Eight books are shortlisted for this award each year and our 

students are busy reading, discussing and voting for their 

favourites.  Taking part in this activity is voluntary; students give up 

their lunchtime to take part.  It is a fantastic opportunity to take part in a nationwide shadowing 

scheme, get to know other students and take part in book related discussions and activities in a 

relaxed and supportive environment.  

Year 10 Sponsored Walk 

 

In previous years Year 10 adopted as their year charity, the 

Teenage Cancer Trust.  This trust is a charity which raises 

money to build and equip specialist units for young people 

suffering from cancer in all its forms.       

        

To quote from their literature “these are wards where the 

serious business of surviving is turned into fun and even though some of our teenagers will not 

survive, at least they are in a positive and friendly environment with all the support systems that 

they so urgently and desperately require.”  

 

Last year, Year 10 pupils were able to donate over £2000 to this charity.  To support this trust we 

will hold our annual Year 10 Sponsored Walk on Thursday 25th May. 

This year, however, we are also raising money for the charity Cardiac Risk in the Young. You may 

be aware of the sudden death of a local young man earlier this year. This young man was a friend 

of a good number of our year 10s and for this reason we would like to split our fundraising 

efforts this year. 

 

If you would like to make a donation to the Teenage Cancer Trust or Cardiac Risk in the Young, 

then please sponsor a student or send in a cheque payable to Chapel en le Frith High School, the 

Teenage Cancer Trust or CRY. 

For more information on the work of the Teenage Cancer Trust and Cardiac Risk in the Young 

See  - www.teenagecancertrust.org   

http://www.c-r-y.org.uk/ 

 

Thank you in advance for your support.            

                 M Jones 

http://www.teenagecancertrust.org
http://www.c-r-y.org.uk/


School Events 
Poland 2017 

 

In March a group of 37 Year 10 students went to Poland for four days. This is what the experience 

was like in their words: 

“In the space of three days we visited sites of mass genocide and sites of outstanding natural 

beauty. The Monday was a day of two halves. We spent the day in Auschwitz - Birkenau, struggling 

to comprehend the atrocities that occurred there and in the evening at a traditional Polish res-

taurant, dancing to Polish folk music. 

 

On Tuesday we walked round the beautiful city of Krakow, eating lunch where the Jewish ghetto 

had stood. In the afternoon we visited Oskar Scindler’s factory – a grey figure in history as he 

was a highly powered Nazi who saved thousands of Jewish lives. There similar stories throughout 

the factory museum: ordinary people doing extraordinary things. It made me reconsider what I’ll 

do with my life and how I should try to help people make their lives better like these unknown 

people did. 

 

Wednesday was spent in the Salt Mines where 90 metres below the ground was a cathedral 

carved out of salt. It was an unbelievable site hidden underground and a once in a lifetime oppor-

tunity to see” 

 

“Now I’m back from Poland, I realise how life changing and special this trip was. Going to see 

such an amazing and historical place is a once in a lifetime experience and is something I will 

never forget....I saw pictures of people who died. You could read about their lives and family. You 

could see shoes taken from their feet and hair shaved from their head....seeing all this in person 

not just in pictures is far more impactful that I can explain.” 

 

“Would I recommend it? I would recommend it because the trip opened my eyes to the evil in 

the world and how we need to overcome it and not be bystanders. It was also great fun to walk 

around Krakow, talking to your teachers and friends. Some can be rather entertaining! We had 

our own freedom to explore the city.  The evenings were spent laughing and being stress free. You 

cannot explain what you feel when you visit Auschwitz and Binkenau. Your emotions cannot be 

explained” 

                Yr10 

South Pacific 2017 
 

Nearly 80 students were involved in this year’s spectacular 

production 'South Pacific'. The students had demonstrated 

hard  work, commitment and exceptional talent to wow 

a packed audience over three nights.  



 

A Taste of Media in the Real World 

 

On Wednesday 22nd March, a group of Year 10 Media Studies students were invited to attend a 

BBC ‘Live Lesson’. The BBC have begun creating lessons in front of studio audiences, then put-

ting them on their website for other students to access as part of their learning.  We were one 

of just three schools to actually be there in the audience for the Radio 1 Academy Live Lesson! 

 

Students were excited to find out that the ‘teacher’ of the ‘Live Lesson’, was none other than 

Radio 1 and The Xtra Factor’s Matt Edmondson.  Also contributing were Radio 1 Extra’s Mim 

Shaikh and Television Industry expert Liz McInyre. During the lesson, we got a real insight into 

how a television production works – from the excitement of the live music to the rather tedi-

ous process of re-filming parts that weren’t perfect the first time. The lesson also covered the 

key media studies concepts of audience, representation, media language and institution – con-

cepts that we apply to all the media products we analyse 

on the course and some of our students were selected 

to answer questions on these topics. 

 

As well as the insight into the world of television, we 

also learnt how the three presenters got into their ca-

reers – food for thought for media students planning 

their next steps. 

We’ll keep a keen eye on the BBC Live Lessons website 

and let students know as soon as we become stars of the small screen! 

                A Stanley 

South Pacific 2017 
 

The show featured a live orchestra, tap and ballet dancing 

along with rousing chorus numbers such as 'nothing like a 

dame' and 'Wash that man right outta my hair'. The prin-

cipal performers performed with skill and maturity be-

yond their years, supported by an energetic and well re-

hearsed chorus. 
 

For a full review please see the school website. 



Accelerated Reader Awards 
 

Well done to the students below for winning this terms Accelerated Reader awards and prizes: 

Best attitude awarded to Sam Beeson, Rory Webb, Oliver Jodrell and Jack Coppick. 
Most quizzes passed awarded to Rowan Bunka, Phoebe Ward, Rio Longdon and Sean Coleman. 

Most words read awarded to Jack Whittaker, Callam Wright, Emily Simkins and Charlie Biggin. 

 

Congratulations to Megan Shaw who will be taking over as head student librarian after Penny Lowes and 

Steven Farragher leave at the end of May.  Megan has earned this role through her hard work and 

commitment to the library over the past 4 years.  Well done Megan!  

News from the Music Department 

 

During the summer term, our singers and instrumentalists will be busy preparing for two 

main events.  

 

Firstly, we have a performance which also involves some of our local primary schools. The 

'Youth Presents Music' concert takes place on Wednesday, 28th June. Then there is an Eve-

ning of Music on Saturday 8th July at Whaley Bridge Uniting Church when we will be the 

guests of Chapel Ladies' Choir.  

New members are always welcome to attend any of our extra-curricular clubs.  

 

Associated Board of the Royals Schools of Music Grade 5 Theory examination 

successes: 

 

Chloe Mallet: passed with merit 

Isabella Pakpahan: passed with merit 

Bethan Knowles: passed with distinction 

 

All three students attended our after-school theory club. They can now go on to access 

the higher practical examinations, which, in turn, will give them UCAS points. Well done, 

girls! 

 

Student Success 

  

Scientist of the half-term 
 

Camryn Parkes-Morgan (Y7) 

Zara Leafe (Y8) 

Eve Podmore (Y9) 

  

Highly recommended 

Sam Cooper, Sam Beeson, Stephanie Cook, Ben Wherry, Jemma Ward, Alisha Highley, 

Brooklyn Armett, Sophie Lee, Luke Swainson. 



General information 
Eden Catering 

 

Please note that after Friday 5th May the old £5 note will not be accepted. 

After Friday 13th October the old £1 coins will not be accepted. 

 

Please remember to make cheques payable to Interserve / Eden Catering and include your child’s name on 

the back of the cheque.  This is to ensure the money is allocated to the correct account. 

Car Park 

 

A large number of parents have noted how busy the car park has become in the morning and afternoon. We 

do share our site and car park with the Leisure Centre and Nursery so it can be very hectic at busy times. 

Can we ask all parents to please be vigilant and adhere to the speed limit. Please do not drop students off at 

the crossing and make sure that when dropping them off it is safe to do so. 

SPAG of the week 

 

You may know that all tutor groups do a quick spelling, punctuation and grammar activity every week in tutor 

time. If you want to check these out, they can be found on a link on the English department’s page on the 

website. 

Extra Curricular Activities and Sports Clubs 

 

You can find an updated list of extra curricular activities and sports clubs for the Summer term online at 

http://www.chapelhigh.org.uk/activities.html 

Working for us 

 

We are currently looking for a Midday Supervisor to work Monday to Friday 12.00—13.20, term time only. 

The salary is £ 2,319.61 - £ 2,350.89 per annum enhanced to a minimum of £8.45 per hour with the Living 

Wage allowance (subject to annual review) 

Please contact Di Hibbert, Personnel Administrator for an application pack or download from the school 

website. 

Incredible Years 

 

Incredible Years is a 12 week course aimed at parents of children who want help with everyday parenting 

skills and families that have children with challenging behaviour. They are running each school term at different 

venues throughout the High Peak aimed at Parents and Carers with children aged 1-8 and 8-13 years of age. 

 

Next course starts Thursday 27th April 2017 1-3pm @ Chapel Youth Centre, 23 High St, Chapel–en-le-Frith, 

SK23 0HD 

 

Please contact your local Multi-Agency Team for more details of courses running within your area 

High Peak MAT ð 01629 533843 



 

 

Netball matches and 

tournaments have 

continued and the year 7, 8 

and 11 teams won the 

High Peak championships. 

The year 10s lost narrowly 

in the final and the year 9s play this 

week. It brings to an end another 

successful netball season for all 

teams. Well done girls! 

 

Year 7 and 8 netball teams qualified 

for the county final and performed 

well in very high standard 

tournaments at Dronfield and 

Matlock. 

Once again our excellent year 10 

basketball team reached the county 

final against a very tall and fast team 

from Derby Moor School. A hat 

trick of wins was our target but we 

lost to a better team on the day 

despite the best efforts of the team 

who were well led by Henry de 

Pee. The year 9 girls played very 

well to reach the cup semi finals 

but lost to a very strong Belper 

outfit; we seem to lack tall players 

here at Chapel! 

Football league matches are coming 

to the end and we have had an 

excellent season with only two 

losses across the age groups in this 

area. League results will need to 

wait until next term as there are 

still matches to play as we go to 

print. Silverware expected!  

It has been a hectic half term with a 

string of successes which has kept 

everyone very busy.  It has been 

super to see success at county level 

in a range of sports and sports 

clubs continue to be well supported 

in between our competitions. Well 

done to all of the following: 

The Year 7/8 girls and boys cricket 

teams both reached the Derbyshire 

finals; an excellent feat in itself. 

Both won their respective semi 

finals at Derby but lost narrowly in 

the final. Silver medals at this level 

is a super achievement so well 

done to both teams and coach 

Henshall! 

For the first time, all four teams 

won the High Peak sports hall 

athletics championship which was 

rewarded with a trip to the lovely 

new sports centre in Chesterfield. 

What a super day we had; our year 

10 students were selected as young 

leaders to help run the event so 

perhaps this inspired our teams 

who came away with silver medals 

(year 7 boys and year 8 girls) and 

bronze medals  (year 7 girls). Lots 

of young talent in our lower school 

ready for the outdoor athletics 

season.  

Sports News 

Luke Farrant and Sam Soles 

represented Derbyshire at the 

English Schools cross country 

Championships in Norwich and 

both ran very well on a tough 

course with over 350 athletes in 

each race. A great experience for 

both. The fell season has continued 

and Dan and Sam Soles and Jacob 

and Caleb Winfield alongside Amy 

Whelan have achieved some fine 

results in their recent races. 

 

Indoor rowing is another of our 

new ventures! Both teams qualified 

for the county finals where 

individual medals were picked up by 

Joe Whibley (2nd) and Tom Prince 

who is our first county rowing 

champion! Well done Tom! 

 

This week has seen the year 8 boys 

and girls teams contesting the 

cyclocross event at New Mills in 

the mud. The teams finished 2nd and 

5th and enjoyed this new challenge! 

E Milne, CLM PE 

Duke of Edinburgh Expedition Dates for Year 10 students 

 

With the expedition season now upon us, the following expeditions are planned. 

Sun 7th May - Castleton Day walk, Group A in the morning and Group B in the afternoon. 

Sun 21st and Mon 22nd May - Group A Practice Expedition, White Peak Monyash Area. 

Sat 17th and Sun 18th June - Group B Practice Expedition, White Peak Monyash Area. 

Sun 16th and Mon 17th July - Qualifying Expedition All Groups, White Peak Goyt Valley and Roaches Area. 

               M Heath 


